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At the Monthly Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 28th November 2006, there were present: 


Councillor
Mr C Elsmore (Mayor)




Mr D Atherley (Deputy Mayor)




Mrs C Allaway-Martin




Mr C Lusty




Mrs J Marrott




Mrs S Merrikin




Mr N Penny




Mr R Phelps




Mr M Weston



Also present:


District Councillor Mrs P Evans


APOLOGIES


Apologies were received from Cllrs Baynham, Kay and Lacey, District 
Councillor Bensted, Inspector Burnside and PC Dix.


DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


There were no declarations of interest.


PUBLIC FORUM


There were no members of the public present at the start of the meeting.


APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING


Item 87.  Members were concerned that the discussion at the last meeting of 
a proposal for a charity abseil down the clock tower should not imply approval 
of such an event.  Members agreed that the matter should be referred to the 
Amenities Committee for further consideration.  


Subject to this, the minutes were approved.

Proposed:  Cllr Phelps

Seconded:  Cllr Atherley


92.
MATTERS ARISING


Cllr Allaway-Martin said she had contacted Tarmac in connection with 
quarrying issues and would be attending a meeting on 5th December 
and would report back to the next Town Council meeting.


Cllr Merrikin said that it would not now be possible for the Brownies to 
deliver the Council newsletter door to door because of other pre-Christmas 
commitments and the fact that the evenings were now much darker.  
Councillors agreed to deliver newsletters in their own localities with the 
remainder being held over until the New Year.


93.
ACTION SHEET REPORT BACK


All actions completed except 


79 
Cllr Marrott wished to discuss this in Committee re land availability

82
Cllr Merrikin had been unable to contact the football teams re container 

but would do this month 

85
Cllr Phelps reported that he had met with the Payback Team re the 

           refurbishment of council benches. However they had only come the 

once and the reason for this was being pursued.


94.
COLEFORD TOWN COUNCILLOR VACANCY


Cllr Lusty declared an interest in this item and left the room.


An application for the Town Councillor Vacancy had been received from Mrs 
Heather Lusty and was read out by the Clerk.  After discussion it was 
proposed and agreed that Mrs Lusty be co-opted to the Council until the next 
election in May 2007.


Proposed:  Cllr Phelps

Seconded:  Cllr Atherley


95.
NEWLAND STREET PUBLIC CONVENIENCES


Members discussed the proposal options put forward by the District 
Council for the Newland Street toilets.  Members strongly agreed that the 
toilets should be refurbished and, if necessary, the Town Council should make 
a contribution towards the costs of construction, but not toward any further 
designs as sufficient work had already been done on this.  First of all it 
needed to be established how much money the District Council was prepared 
to spend.  The Clerk will write to the District Council to establish the budget 
figure.

Proposed:  Cllr Merrikin 

Seconded:  Cllr Penny

96.
TOWN CLERKS APPRAISAL - RECOMMENDATIONS


Members noted the Town Council Vision Statement and project list arising 
from the Clerk’s appraisal.  The Clerk informed members that this document 
could be used as a framework for setting the budget for 2007/08.  Members 
were invited to consider which projects they wished to see receiving priority, 
for discussion at the next meeting.  Members noted that the document should 
make it clear that it referred to the parish as a whole and not just the town of 
Coleford.


97.
FOREST OF DEAN LOCAL STRATEGIC PARTNERSHIP


Members were requested to return their completed questionnaires to the 
Clerk as soon as possible.


98.
LUNCHEON CLUBS – CHRISTMAS DONATIONS


A total of 6 luncheon clubs for the elderly had been identified within the Parish 
area.  After discussion it was agreed to allocate a donation of £50 to each 
club as a contribution towards their Christmas lunches.

Proposed:  Cllr Marrott

Seconded:  Cllr Atherley


99.
MEMBERS’ REPORTS


Cllr Weston expressed his surprise and concerns that so few 
Councillors had made the effort to attend the recent Remembrance Day 
Service.  He felt that this had reflected badly on the Council.  Cllr Phelps said 
that he had been unable to attend as he was involved on Council business 
elsewhere at the time.


Cllr Phelps commented on the state of the storage area in the clock 
tower which had again become heavily contaminated with pigeon 
droppings.  Members agreed that more needed to be done to keep pigeons 
out.  The Clerk said that the problem had already been reported to the Public 
Health Department.


Cllr Marrott said she had attended a meeting of the Bells Charity.  The 
Charity’s finances had diminished and Cllr Marrott said that, if at any 
time the Charity made a request to the Council for a donation, the request 
should be considered very carefully.


District Councillor Evans left the meeting at 7.50pm


Cllr Lusty asked if any progress had been made with regard to health 
and safety inspections of the metal plate covering the hole outside the 
Baptist church. The Clerk will make inquiries with the District Council.


Cllr Atherley circulated information to members following a recent Police and 
Community meeting.


100.
SUB-COMMITTEES


Planning


Members noted the recommendations made by the Planning sub-
Committee on 14th November 2006 and 28th November 2006 it was proposed 
that they be accepted.


Proposed:  Cllr Phelps

Seconded:  Cllr Lusty 


Amenities


The Clerk updated members on the progress of work ongoing at the 
playing field.


Finance and Office


Members noted the report of the in house audit conducted on 23rd 
November 2006.


The Clerk asked members to note the documents on budgets and outturn 
performance for 2006/07 and recommended that these be used as working 
documents for the preparation of the 2007/08 budgets at the next meeting.


101.
CORRESPONDENCE

Members noted a request by Churches Together to use the clock tower for a 
service on 16th December.  The Clerk will liaise over the arrangements.


Cllr Phelps said he would attend the Annual Review of Young 
Gloucestershire on behalf of the Council.

Proposed:  Cllr Phelps

Seconded:  Cllr Atherley


102.
PAYMENTS


Members noted and agreed payments due during the month of 
November 2006.


Members noted and approved payment of £300 to Coopers Arboriculture for 
urgent work required to a tree at King George V Playing Field

Proposed:  Cllr Phelps

Seconded:  Cllr Atherley

The Mayor closed the public meeting at 8.15pm and the Council moved into 
Committee.

103.
SALE OF COUNCIL LAND


After discussion, members agreed that the sale of the council land should 
proceed and that it would be up to Mr Arnott to sort out the covenant which 
existed on the land.


Proposed:  Cllr Phelps

Seconded:  Cllr Atherley


104.
CITIZENS ADVICE BUREAU


The Mayor reported that the CAB had now agreed that arrears of rent would 
be repaid over a three-year period. 


105.
COPLEY DRIVE FLOWER BEDS and YOUTH AREA 


Members agreed that the Amenities Committee should look at the wider 
implications of a youth provision in the vicinity of the Copley Drive flowerbeds.


Proposed:  Cllr Phelps

Seconded:  Cllr Atherley


106.
BLOCKED SEWER – MARKET PLACE


Cllr Marrott highlighted the serious problems faced by a trader in Market Place 
caused by a blocked sewer.  The difficulties had been compounded by the 
inability to locate a manhole cover to the sewer. It was understood that the 
Town Council may hold copies of plans for the sewer and the Clerk will search 
the records.


The meeting closed at 8.30pm
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